
April 29, 2021 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45 a.m. Mr. Reardon, Mr. Laverty and 
Mr. Clark were present. 

The Board opened the meeting to public participation for questions. Ms. 
Sheila Flewelling of 36 Sycamore Street joined the meeting with questions 
regarding traffic adjustments made for her home located at the intersection 
of White and Sycamore Street. Mr. Bruce Ludell of 63 Leicester Street 
joined the meeting questioning the value process of his home. There were 
no additional questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 
4/9/2021, 4/16/2021 and 4/23/2021. 

The Board signed the Assessors Warrant to Collector Motor Vehicle and 
Trailer Excise for the Eighth Commitment of 2020, in the amount of 
$2,422.50. 

The Board discussed the current senior tax relief exemptions available by 
statute and other alternatives to present tax relief to older Belmont 
Residents. 

The board discussed hiring an intern from a local university for assistance 
on future projects. Additionally the board discussed further integration of 
GIS for deeper analysis beyond DOR Certification Requirements. 

Mr. Dargan updated the Board on cyclical inspections which began on 
04/27/2021 for Assessor Maps 23-28. Representatives for the Contractor 
JF Ryan will be inspection properties Monday through Saturday until mid­
August. 

The Board acted on one hundred and thirteen (113) applications for 
abatement of real estate and personal property taxes. Seventy five (75) 
were granted.* 

On motion by Mr. Laverty, seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, 
the Board went into executive session at 8: 15 a.m. for the purpose of 
acting on applications for exemptions. The following applications were 
acted upon:* 


















